United States Department of State

’L_‘ W Washington, D.C. 20520

April 8, 1994

Mr. Ronald D Hauber, Director

Division of Nonproliferation, Exports

and Multilateral Relations

Office of International Programs

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Rockville, Maryland

Dear Mr. Hauber:

I refer to the letter from our Office dated March 21, 1994,
providing Executive Branch views on application XSNMO02785 for the
export to the Czech Republic of low enriched uranium for the Temelin
Nuclear Power Station

it has come to our attention that the description of the export in
our lefter cited the wrong amount of U-235. Enclosed is a
replacement Execulive Branch letter showing the correct amount of
11235 1o be exported as 15,390 kilograms. No other changes have
been made to that letter.

Sincerely.
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March 21, 1994

Mr. Carlton R. Stoiber

Director, International Programs

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Rockwville, Maryland

Dear Mr. Stoiber

I refer to the letter from your office dated December 21, 1993,
requesting the views of the Executive Branch as to whether issuance of
an export license in accordance with the application hereinafter
described meets the applicable criteria of the Atomic Energy Act of
1954, as amended by the Nuclear Non-Proliferation Act of 1978

NRC No. XSNMO02785 - Application by Westinghouse Electric
Corporation for authorization to export to the Czech Republic
15990 kilograms of U 235 in 342,000 kilograms of uranium
enriched to a maximum of 4 5 percent in the form of uranium
dioxide pellets incorporated into fuel assemblies for the imitial core
and four reload regions each for Temelin Nuclear Power Station
Umits 1 and 2

The proposed export to the (zech Republic would take place
Qursunm to the Agreement Between the Government of the United
States of America and the Government of the Czech and Slovak Federal
Republhic on Cooperation in Peaceful Uses of Nuclear Energy which
entered into force on February 13, 1992, as confirmed in a certificate
from the Czech State Office for Nuclear Safety, a copy of which 1s
enclosed. The Czech Republic has adhered to the provisions of its
Agreement for Cooperation with the United States,

The Executive Branch has reviewed the application and concluded
that the requirements of the Atomic Energy Act, as amended by the
Nuclear Non-Proliferation Act of 1978, have been met and that the
proposed export will not be inimical to the common defense and security
of the United States. A detailed analysis for the Czech Republic was
submitted to vour office on August 6, 1993 with the Executive Branch
views on application XSNM02749. There has been no material change
in c;rmmmmnres regarding the Czech Republic since submission of that
anajvss

On the basie of the foregoing. the Executive Branch recommends
that the hcer se be 1ssued.
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Enclosure:
Assurance certificate



